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   Caroline Simpson 

   Chief Executive 
 
 

Mr Peter Appleby 
29 Kingston Grove 
Stockport  
SK4 4SF 

Dear Mr Appleby, 
I refer to your public question that you submitted to the March 2024 meeting of the Heatons 
and Reddish Area Committee relating to the “Peel Moat Open Space”. 
 
I have now been advised that: - 
 
The Council approved plan for Peel Moat Open Space is due to commence in April 2024. I 
am therefore seeking written assurance on behalf of the Friends of Peel Moat Open space 
that despite the site being designated as " developable "   in the extant  SHLAA 
(https://www.stockport.gov.uk/strategic-housing-land-availability-assessment-shlaa/land-
availability-map ) that the site will not be sold for housing or any other form of development.  
 
We have reviewed the current status of the Peel Moat site as requested by the questioner 
and there are no current plans to develop or dispose of this site for any purpose. The council 
has made no formal commitments on the future uses of this parcel of land. 
 
If you have any further queries in relation to this matter, please contact James Kington at 
james.kington@stockport.gov.uk 
 
On behalf of the Area Committee, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for taking 
the time to contribute to the discussion on this matter. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Charles Yankiah 
Democratic Services Manager) 
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